
YEAR 2, LENT 2, MONDAY: MORNING PRAYER

The First Lesson. The Reader begins
A Reading from Genesis
Joseph was thirty years old when he entered the 
service of  Pharaoh king of  Egypt. And Joseph went 
out from the presence of  Pharaoh, and went through 
all the land of  Egypt. During the seven plenteous 
years the earth brought forth abundantly, and he 
gathered up all the food of  the seven years when there
was plenty in the land of  Egypt, and stored up food in
the cities; he stored up in every city the food from the 
fields around it. And Joseph stored up grain in great 
abundance, like the sand of  the sea, until he ceased to 
measure it, for it could not be measured. Before the 
year of  famine came, Joseph had two sons, whom 
As'enath, the daughter of  Potiph'era priest of  On, 
bore to him. Joseph called the name of  the first-born 
Manas'seh, “For,” he said, “God has made me forget 
all my hardship and all my father’s house.” The name 
of  the second he called E'phraim, “For God has made
me fruitful in the land of  my affliction.” The seven 
years of  plenty that prevailed in the land of  Egypt 
came to an end; and the seven years of  famine began 
to come, as Joseph had said. There was famine in all 
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lands; but in all the land of  Egypt there was bread. 
When all the land of  Egypt was famished, the people 
cried to Pharaoh for bread; and Pharaoh said to all the 
Egyptians, “Go to Joseph; what he says to you, do.” 
So when the famine had spread over all the land, 
Joseph opened all the storehouses, and sold to the 
Egyptians, for the famine was severe in the land of  
Egypt. Moreover, all the earth came to Egypt to 
Joseph to buy grain, because the famine was severe 
over all the earth.
The Reader concludes The Word of  the Lord.

The Second Lesson. The Reader begins
A Reading from the Gospel according to Mark
Jesus withdrew with his disciples to the sea, and a 
great multitude from Galilee followed; also from Judea
and Jerusalem and Idume'a and from beyond the 
Jordan and from about Tyre and Sidon a great 
multitude, hearing all that he did, came to him. And he
told his disciples to have a boat ready for him because 
of  the crowd, lest they should crush him; for he had 
healed many, so that all who had diseases pressed 
upon him to touch him. And whenever the unclean 
spirits beheld him, they fell down before him and cried
out, “You are the Son of  God.” And he strictly 
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ordered them not to make him known. And he went 
up on the mountain, and called to him those whom he
desired; and they came to him. And he appointed 
twelve, to be with him, and to be sent out to preach 
and have authority to cast out demons: Simon whom 
he surnamed Peter; James the son of  Zeb'edee and 
John the brother of  James, whom he surnamed Bo-
aner'ges, that is, sons of  thunder; Andrew, and Philip, 
and Bartholomew, and Matthew, and Thomas, and 
James the son of  Alphaeus, and Thaddaeus, and 
Simon the Cananaean, and Judas Iscariot, who 
betrayed him.
The Reader concludes The Word of  the Lord.
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